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Barrhead Housing Association Limited
Minute of Governing Board Meeting

Thursday 26th January 2016 at 6.00pm
60/70 Main Street, Barrhead
Present :
C Boyd, Chairperson



C Baird




R McGuire, BEM, Vice chairperson

D McKinney

B Connelly, Secretary



M Mukhtar

D McCready





L Hendry

Cllr T Reilly
In Attendance 
S Robison, Chief Executive

L Dallas, Director of Customer Services

J Ward, Director of Asset Management
	
	Agenda – BHA Governing Board meeting

	1
	Apologies & Sederunt Check
John Hamilton (unexpected funeral). Sederunt signed by those present.


	2
	Declaration of Interest for noting  
Councillor Reilly noted his interest in Council items at Agenda 5.7. There were no other interests noted. The Board agreed Councillor Reilly should take part in the discussions.

	3
	Approval of Minute

(a) Board meeting 15th December 2016

The Minute was accepted as a true record – proposed by D McKinney and seconded by M Mukhtar.
Minutes for Noting 

(b) Staffing Sub-Group 18th Jan 2017 – confidential – to follow next month. Confidential item agreed at the Staffing sub-group in relation to the Chief Executive was highlighted meantime for the full Governing Board. Full details will be confirmed when the Minute is completed and circulated. 


	4
	Matters Arising from Above Minutes
Car parking ERC consultation – It was noted that car parking charges are not likely to be progressed for Cochrane St and that the Council will make an announcement about the consultation when the budget is approved in Feb 2017.


	5
	Matters for discussion and approval
5.1 Business Case Report on Estate Caretaker and Handyperson Service

Director of Asset Management gave a report on the draft business case, risk control log, and circulated more information on the possible tasks that had been compiled from staff consultation. These were regarded as more of a wish list and would be prioritised along with details on regularity of the repairs, skill involved, and time to complete. Members noted that some areas required more information and staff members are to speak with other local RSLs before finalising this report to members. The final report will also consider available funding, and prioritising the skilled handyperson post before progressing the estate caretaking services. Following this discussion, members noted that they were happy for the business case to progress further.
5.2 Draft Community Regeneration Strategy

Director of Asset Management referred to the circulated Strategy and the need to include existing projects, which were summarised in the pro forma. The need to consider social security reform and key prioritizing including those where partners could lead was also highlighted. The draft Strategy was a good effort pulling together information but now needs to be structured better to reflect priorities, funding, successful outcomes, and sustainability of projects. Members noted progress so far.
5.3 Scottish Government’s Programme Agreement

Chief Executive highlighted the main report to members, confirming that the programme agreement mirrored the SHIP. Members noted that already the  programme agreement had changed and that some further change was likely as sites came forward. Chief Executive also highlighted the risk control log, and the conditions of grant that referred to private finance being in place by tender approval. Members were asked to consider the tender for taking forward the private finance review and agreed to approve the tender from Campbell Thomson Associates. Both tender approval and agreement to sign off the programme agreement was approved by R McGuire and seconded by C Baird. 
5.4 Tenders for approval – kitchen contract

Director of Asset Management referred to the circulated report on the kitchen tenders and the scoring issues, tender revisions due to quality and therefore anticipated life of the upgrade on the units to be used, and the final costs. Members noted that they had worked with one of the IFLAIR members already. Following discussion, members agreed to approve the tender from Lakehouse, approved by B Connelly, and seconded by M Mukhtar.
5.5 FLAIR Constitution – revised draft for approval

Chief Executive referred to the updated constitution with tracked changes. Members noted that they were happy to sign this off, however, a recent email from Ferguslie Park HA was detailed to the Board regarding their current option appraisal discussions. Chief Executive confirmed to members that she had previously spoken with their consultant regarding the relationship with FPHA over recent years and given our geographical location and FPHA’s contextual issues, BHA had no interest in a formal partnerships with FPHA. Member supported this position and the preference for FPHA to remain independent if able to do so. Members noted the significant support available from FLAIR if they chose to use it. Members approved the revised FLAIR constitution, proposed by D McCready and seconded by R McGuire.
5.6 Scottish Housing Regulation self-assessment questionnaire on governance and financial standards

Chief Executive referred to the circulated reports and the completed self-assessment questionnaire dated yesterday. Members noted the report and timescales for the assessment. It was noted that self-assessment going forward would be considered in full every 3 years and that many of the issues were annual events. Members were satisfied with the response that had been submitted to the Scottish Housing Regulator.
5.7 East Renfrewshire Council – allocation issues

Director of Customer Services highlighted the detailed report to the Members. Discussion took place on CBL which was for the Council only and not partners; the considerable work involved in migrating our list to QL; the timescales contained within the partnership to withdraw from ERHR; confirmation that staff resources would be needed to implement our own allocations system; BHA would complete an action plan. Some members noted that they had never believed the Register worked locally. Following discussion, members agreed to proceed with the offer of 2-3 properties for Syrian refugees subject to confirmation that the appropriate support would be put in place – this was approved by D McKinney and seconded by R McGuire. In relation to Section 5 homeless quota’s increasing, again members were supportive of this to 40% with inclusion of all our areas and a review of the Protocol and procedures involved in this process. This was approved by B Connelly and seconded by R McGuire. Members discussed the on-going difficulties with funding the support element of the homeless project at Connor Road noting that this would be subject to a 13 week payment of discretionary housing benefit to pay the shortfall. It was noted that the individual tenancies already were subject to a significant shortfall each week and further discussions would be held with ERC regarding the implications for the project going forward. The Lease would be re-signed but on-going discussions on social security reform would be held between the parties.
5.8 Social Security updates

Director of Customer Services provided members with a detailed report on the chronological issues with social security reforms, including the changes and challenges ahead. Some examples of how the benefit cap has already started to affect our tenants were reported; further impact assessments would be considered for BHA going forward and this area would be subject to a report on continuing risks to our business – cashflows, arrears, voids, etc.
5.9 Housing (Scotland) Act 2014 – issues and procedures update 

Director of Customer Services updated members on the issues relating to implementing the Act for BHA. Members noted that considerable work was required going forward to update policies and procedures as reported.
Members agreed to extend our Standing Orders beyond 2 hours to allow the remainder of business to be concluded.

5.10 Business Review Nov 2016 – feedback notes 

Members noted the feedback provided from the staff and Board review day. These issues would feed into the development of both Strategies.
5.11 Remit and delegated authority of Chief Exec Policy update    
Members approved the updated policies, approved by Cllr Reilly and seconded by D McKinney.


	6
	 Matters for Information/Standing Agenda Items
6.1 Correspondence  - no items 
6.2 Workplan and calendar of meetings – to follow next month.
6.3 Notifiable events - none
6.4 Documents for execution/approval/noting – form of authority for the pension changes had been signed by the Chairperson and Secretary.


	7
	Health & Safety – incident report 
Director of Asset Management updated members on two smoke alarm fires at the sheltered housing complex within individual flats, and one incident within the office regarding a staff member walking into a wall. No other actions were required.


	8
	AOCB – gifts were raffled. Members agreed a Wednesday was best for the postponed Christmas dinner – to be arranged for end of Feb/early March 2017.


	9
	Date of next meeting: Thursday 23rd Feb 2017 at 6.00pm  


Signed by Chairperson: ____________________________
Date: __________________________________________

